Hi Fiona

On behalf of Council no concerns are raised in regard to the proposed s75W modification of
Project Approval 06_0159 sought by Visy Pulp and Paper at its Tumut Mill.

The modification involves the construction of several steel frame and colourbond clad buildings
to house processes approved as part of the Mill expansion in 2007 and storage/workshop
sheds. The process being the manufacture of “white top” paper.

In Council’s opinion the proposal is relatively minor in the overall context of the Mill site and will
have minimal environmental impacts.

. Paul Mullins | Director Development & Environment
- //// Tumut Shire Council | 76 Capper Street, Tumut NSW 2720
/0 P: 026941 2530 | F: | M: 0419 477 812

“ E: pmullins@tumut.nsw.gov.au | W: www.tumut.nsw.gov.au

Notice: The information contained in this email message and any attached files may be confidential information and may also be the subject
of legal professional privilege. If you are not the intended recipient any use, disclosure, copying or distribution of this email is unauthorised. If
you have received this email in error, please notify the sender via return email or by contacting 02 6941 2555 during business hours 8:30am
- 5pm and delete all copies of this transmission together with any attachments. Views expressed in this email are those of the individual
sender and not necessarily the view of Tumut Shire Council.

b—ﬁ Please consider the environment before printing this email.



